
 
 
 
December 6, 2018 
 
 
Parents/Guardians, 
 
 
The Halifax Regional Centre for Education has been advised by the provincial 
government that the anticipated completion date of the new Eastern District P-12 
school construction project has been moved to January 2020. 
 
While the new building will not be ready to open at the start of the school year, we are 
continuing to move forward with transitioning all students into one school community 
at the Duncan MacMillan site for the start of the school year in September 2019. 
 
This will give all students the opportunity to start building connections with teachers 
and classmates from the beginning of the school year. It will also ensure students and 
their families can establish one set of routines, for things like transportation, without 
having to change mid-year. 
 
I know everyone will continue to work together throughout the transition to ensure 
both a successful start to the school year and a successful transition into the new 
building. You can expect to receive regular communication updates as the project 
progresses. 
 
Many thanks, 
 
 
 
Elwin LeRoux, 
Regional Executive Director 
 
c: Ronnie Reynolds, Principal, Duncan MacMillan School 

Carole DesBarres, Principal, Lakefront Consolidated School 
 Amy MacLeod, School Administration Supervisor, Duncan MacMillan Family of 

Schools 


